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We are well into the festival of 

Sukkoth, my favorite holiday. I 
hope you had a good time with us 
at our Pizza in the Hut dinner in 
our brand new Sukkah, lovingly 
decorated by our Religious School 
students!  

Sukkoth reminds us of the 
time of wandering in the desert 
under God’s protection and 
shelter, as the Children of Israel 
camped out in temporary 
dwellings. As with many of our 
holidays, Sukkoth is dual in 
nature—both historic and 
agricultural. Most likely Sukkoth 
originated as an agricultural 
holiday. In fact, in ancient times it 
was the most important holiday, 
so important that it was called 
heChag “The” Holiday. The 
ancients celebrated the bounty of 
the autumn harvest and prayed 
for rain on Hoshannah Rabbah 
(the last day of the festival) to fall 
during the winter to insure future 
harvests.  

In a way, Sukkoth is a holiday 
of contrasts—we thank God for 
our abundance of food and we 
rejoice, but at the same time we 
are commanded to dwell in very 
temporary, makeshift huts. All at 
once the fragile nature of our 
dwelling places reminds us of 
how tenuous our lives really are. 
We are thankful for the abundant 
harvest, for what we have, but at 

 
 
 

 

 
THIS MONTH: 

 
SIMCHAT TORAH POTLUCK 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 4 
 

ADULT EDUCATION 
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 11 & 25 

 
HARVEST BALL 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 17 
 

CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 20 

 

NEXT MONTH 
 

ADULT EDUCATION 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 1 

 
RUMMAGE SALE 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 3 
 

PA POTLUCK DINNER 
FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 6 

 
VETERAN’S DAY BREAKFAST 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 9 
  

SISTERHOOD BOOK CLUB 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 16 

 
PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 22 
 

BLOOD DRIVE 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 22 

 
 

 

the same time we are fearful of what 
the future will bring. The ancients 
worried about surviving the ensuing 
winter. Would nature, which was 
totally out of their control, be kind to 
them? So too, it is a physical 
reminder to us that there are many 
who do not have the security of a 
warm home and enough food to eat. 

I encourage everyone during the 
holiday of Sukkoth to perform an 
important mitzvah — to use the 
opportunity to continue to donate to 
our Temple Beth Sholom food bank. 
You all received a grocery bag 
during the High Holy Days. If you 
haven’t already filled your bag and 
returned it to Temple, please bring 
your bags back with unopened, 
unexpired non-perishable food items 
and place them in the marked 
container that is outside the 
sanctuary. If you already donated, 
we can always use more food! 

As Sukkoth draws to a close, we 
have yet another celebration—
Simchat Torah. We rejoice in the 
Torah and celebrate the end of our 
Torah reading cycle and the 
beginning of a new one. Come down 
to the synagogue and join us on 
Sunday, October 4 at 6 pm for a 
potluck dinner and stay for the 
celebration! We will march with the 
Torahs, sing, dance and unroll an 
entire Torah, so we can read from 
Bereishit (the first book of the Torah) 
and Devarim (the last book) at the 
same time, and we will inaugurate 
our children into the world of Torah 
learning as we invite our newest 
Hebrew and Religious school 
(Continued on page 5) 
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Worship Schedule 
Friday, October 2  Tot Shabbat 6:00 pm 
 Shabbat Evening Service 8:00 pm 
 Candle Lighting: Lillian Tandatnick 
 Kiddush: Martha Hirsch  
 Hosts: Sisterhood 
 
Saturday, October 3 Torah Portion Chol Hamoed Sukkot 
  Shabbat Service & Torah Study 10:00 am 
 
Sunday, October 4 Simchat Torah Family Service 
  7:00 pm 
   
Monday, October 5 Shemini Atzeret/Simhat Torah 
  Yizkor Service 10:00 am 
 
Friday, October 9  Shabbat Family Service 7:30 pm   
 Candle Lighting: Anna & Beth Dulberg 
 Kiddush: Mathew Dulberg  
 Hosts: Beth & Mathew Dulberg in honor of 
 their daughter Anna becoming a Bat Mitzvah 
 
Saturday, October 10 Torah Portion Bereisheet 
  Shabbat Service & Bat Mitzvah 
   of Anna Dulberg 10:00 am 
  No Torah Study 
 
Friday, October 16  Shabbat Evening Service 
 Nefashot sings 8:00 pm 
 Candle Lighting: Erica Bernstein 
 Kiddush: Eric Bernstein  
 Hosts: Sisterhood 
 
Saturday, October 17 Torah Portion Noach  
 ` Shabbat Service & Torah Study 10:00 am 
 
Friday, October 23 Shabbat Evening Service  
  8:00 pm 
  Joyce and Joel Moss Anniversary 
  Jr. Congregation 7:30 pm 
  Candle Lighting: Joyce Moss 
  Kiddush:  Joel Moss  
 Hosts: Kenny, Larry, and Seth Moss 
  in honor of their parents’ 50th Wedding Anniversary 
  

Saturday, October 24 Torah Portion Lech-Lecha 
  Shabbat Service & Torah Study 10:00 am 
 
Friday, October 30 Shabbat Evening Service 8:00 pm 
 Candle Lighting: Selma Rosenberg 
 Kiddush: Sam Rosenberg  
 Host: Betty Zimmermann in honor of Sam and Selma  
 
 Saturday, October 31 Torah Portion Vayera 
  Shabbat Service & Torah Study 10:00 am 

  
 

 
 

    

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

Welcome New Members! 
 

Tracy & Russ Auerbach & family 
Tobie Ammon & family 

Terrell E. Johnson & 
 Lucille Mandel 

Karen Hirsch-Romero & Family 
Stephanie & Benjamin Rosenberg & 

Family 
Larry Schwarz 

 Janice & Andrew Topol & Family 
Christina  & Steve Weinberg & Family 

 
 
. 

 
 
 
 

 
Anna is in the 8th grade at PS/IS 266 and leads 

an active academic life. She is in honors classes, 
and is active in a program called the Buddy Club 
in which she interacts with children with special 
needs. She also volunteers her time in assisting 
teachers with various tasks during lunch, and she 
also volunteers every year at a neighborhood 
cleanup.  

Anna is a wonderful big sister to Joseph. She 
loves to bake, paint, do ceramics, and enjoys 
making money as a mommy’s helper and pet 
sitter. She fulfills her love of arts and crafts in a 
summer ceramic program at Gold Coast Arts. 
Anna put her talents to the test and created three 
different paintings of the Tree of Life that tie into 
her Torah Portion of Creation to be auctioned off at 
her Bat Mitzvah party; the proceeds are to be given 
to the Nurses’ Division of Hadassah in memory of 
her grandma, Irene Dulberg. 

 

 

Mazel Tov To Our 
 October 10 

 Bat Mitzvah 
Anna Dulberg 



                                                               
 

 Sisterhood of Temple Beth Sholom Sistergrams:   
November - December 2015 

If you wish to send a greeting to anyone on this list, please check the name(s) and return this 
list with your check ($.50 per name - made out to SISTERHOOD, Temple Beth Sholom) by 
October  20, 2015 (no later) to Ann Pesch, 66-28 52nd Drive, Maspeth, N.Y. 11378, or you can mail it 
to Temple Beth Sholom (marked SISTERGRAMS).  

 

   
Full Name:  _______________________________________________________  Phone #  _________________________________________  

 

November Birthdays 
Al Robbins  11/1____ 
Alice Newman 11/2____* 
Max Kupferberg 11/6____ 
Robert Schiffman 11/6____  
Ilyne Rabinowitz 11/8____ 
Virgina Weastler 11/9____ 
Jay Haimer  11/10___ 
Charles Pesch  11/10___* 
Lori Wansor  11/11___* 
Diane Munn  11/13___ 
Bonnie Wilichinsky 11/15___ 
Ellen Coleman  11/17___ 
Joy A. Bobrow  11/21___ 
Russ Auerbach 11/23 ___ 
Henry Katz  11/27___ 
Bret Fertig  11/28___ 
 
November Bat Mitzvah 
Madison Fishman 11/7____ 

November Anniversaries  
Joy Bobrow & Louis Fevola 
19 years 11/1____ 
Stacy & Eric Glickman  
23 years 11/1____ 
Brenda & Lloyd Bernhard 
26 years 11/5____ 
Carrie & Steve Levinsky 
6 years 11/8____ 
Lisa & Diego Cano 
1 year 11/9____ 
Robbie & Stanley Schecter  
38 years 11/13___ 
Nancy & Arnold Morse  
29 years 11/16___ 
Sharon Yontef & Michael Sussman 
10 years 11/20___* 
Glory & Milton Einbinder 
67 years 11/21___ 
Rabbi Sharon Ballan & Walter Costanza 
13 years 11/23___ 
Ruth & Arno Heller  
69 years 11/28___ 
 
December Anniversaries 
Geri Weiss & David Chenkin 
36 years 12/9____ 
Lee & Mike Temares 
51 years 12/20___ 
 
 
 
October Anniversaries 
 
 

December  Birthdays 
Penny Schnitzer 12/1____* 
Martha Hirsch  12/2____ 
Florence Wigler 12/2____* 
Victoria Belsky 12/3____* 
Theodore Toledo 12/3____ 
Joel Moss  12/5____ 
Suzanne Fertig 12/7____ 
Kathleen Flug  12/7____ 
Donald LaRosa 12/7____ 
Eric Bernstein  12/9____ 
Meyer Marks  12/9____ 
Miriam Scharf  12/9____ 
Stacy Kroun Fertig 12/10___ 
Arthur Maur  12/11___ 
Joel Kaufman  12/13___* 
Evelyn Gilbert  
Manziello  12/13___ 
Robert Dorfman 12/14___ 
Beth Dulberg  12/25___ 
Daniel Harkavy 12/25___ 
Fay Schildkraut 12/26___* 
Jeff Sovern  12/26___ 
Mindy Anichich 12/27___ 
Frank Galchus  12/30___ 
Edward Carroscio 12/31___ 

If you see a star next 
to a name or names 

that indicates a 
special birthday or 

anniversary! 
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Judaic Book Fair 

Sunday– Nov. 24, 2013 
                                9:00 am to 12:30 pm 

 

Support the Religious School 

                   at their annual f! 

 

 
  
 

 
 
 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of December 15, 2013 

 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of September 20, 2015 
 
PULPIT FLOWER FUND  ................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In memory of Rabbi Herschel Levin & Dr. Frank Zimmermann 
 Betty Levin Zimmermann 
In loving memory of Bella Weiss 
 The Weiss-Chenkin family 
In memory of Pauline Pressman 
 Irwin Weiss 
In memory of Harry Plaut 
 Ruth & Bob Dorfman 
In memory of Arthur Friedman 
 Lee & Mike Temares 
To wish Betty Zimmermann a Happy 90th Birthday 
 Lee & Mike Temares 
In loving memory of Elliot Goldman 
 Fran Goldman & family 
MOLLIE MEYER TRIBUTE & MEMORIAL FUND ........................................... Diane Shtulman 718-224-3875 
In honor of Ruth Schorsch’s 95th birthday 
 Ruth & Bob Dorfman 
In memory of Edward Fertig 
 Bernice Berman 
To thank the wonderful “three gals” who worked so hard in June at the Temple Luncheon 
 Bernice Berman 
In memory of Martin Rabinowitz 
 Bernice Berman 
CULINARY FUND ................................................................................................................... Iris Bass 718-224-3009 

JOSHUA SACKS - OPPENHEIM EDUCATION FUND .............................................. TBS Office 718-463-4143 
LT. MARVIN S. ACKERMAN MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND .................................. TBS Office 718-463-4143 
JEWISH START .................................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
GENERAL FUND ................................................................................................................. TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In memory of Edward Fertig 
  Michelle Miller 
 Rea & Keith Goldfinger 
 D. Marjorie Centrone 
In memory of my uncle Ed Fertig 
 Gene Aefsky 
In honor of Isidore & Rose Katz’s birthdays and their 55th wedding anniversary 
 Harriet & Marty Ross & family 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND ................................................................. Rabbi Sharon Ballan 718-463-4143 
In honor of their wedding 
 Susan Ecker & Fred Shapiro 
In memory of her husband Edward 
 Ruth Fertig 
MEN’S CLUB TEMPLE BEAUTIFICATION FUND ............................................... Eric Bernstein 212-846-3792 
Wishing Greg Hofer a speedy recovery 
 Betty Zimmermann 
In memory of Edward Fertig 
 Betty Zimmermann 
MUSIC FUND ......................................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 

 
Thank you for supporting TBS Funds. 



Please RSVP by Wednesday, September 30th by contacting Erica Bernstein at (ericanderica2001@gmail.com) or by 

leaving the flyer in the Parent’s Association Mailbox: 

Name: __________________________________________ 

Number of People:  _______ 

Phone/E-Mail: _______________________________________ 

What will you be bringing: ______________________________ 

 

Temple Beth Sholom Parent’s Association’s  

with the support of Sisterhood and Men’s Club proudly presents 

When: Sunday, October 4th 

Time: 6:00 PM—7:00 PM 

(Followed by Simchat Torah Services) 

Where: Temple Beth Sholom Ballroom 

We welcome friends and family to join us 

A Temple Beth Sholom Pot Luck Dinner 
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“Coffee, Tea & Torah” 
October 14 @ 10:30 am 

 

 
 

 
 
Join us for a monthly discussion on topics 

of Jewish interest. Each month we will choose 
a different local coffee shop and topic. Sit and 
shmooze with  Rabbi Ballan. This month, 
learn about “Rosh Chodesh,” the celebration 
of the new Jewish month, as October 14 is 
Rosh Chodesh Cheshvan. This month’s 
discussion will take place on Wednesday, 

October 14 at 10:30 am at Panera Bread, in the 
Bay Terrace Shopping Center. 

 
 

Bazaar Corner 
We are getting down to the wire! Bazaar will be 

here before you know it! Temple has been fortunate 
to have had several new members join in the past few 
months. To those new members who may not be as 
aware as our long time members, Bazaar is a major 
fundraiser for Temple. It takes lots of hard work to 
put Bazaar together,  but is also a great deal of fun to 
be a part of it! We need EVERYONE’S help in order to 
make it a success. Please mark your calendars for 
Bazaar 2015 which will be held the first weekend of 
December 2015, Saturday, December 7th, Sunday, 
December 8th, and Monday December 9th. RIGHT 

NOW we need your help in sorting books. If you are 
available, please contact Lee and Mike Temares at 
tembooks@aol.com. We have had a great deal of 
difficulty in obtaining donations of new merchandise 
for the children’s clothes, women's clothes, men's 
clothes and women’s boutique so this year we may 
have to have all the clothing together in one location. 
If you can help obtain new clothing donations, 
PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE, let us know! We can also 
use donations of health and beauty, toys, the country 
store, "as is", jewelry, the holiday store, and linens, 
one of a kind and the dollar store.  

Please remember to ask your local merchants for 
donations when you patronize their stores – maybe 
they will even donate “reduced for clearance” items!! 
Shops and restaurants that you patronize might be 
willing to give you donations of gift certificates and 
any leftover merchandise. Also, don’t forget to check 
your closets and garages. We can sell anything!!!!  

We have chairpersons for most of our booths but 
we still need volunteers to chair some booths. We will 
also need help in displaying, setting up, and pricing 
the merchandise. Of course, we also need volunteers 
to work in the booths when Bazaar is open. Please call 
the Temple Office and volunteer!  

(continued on page 6) 

 
 
(continued on page 6) 

 
 

 

 

September Board of Trustees 
Meeting 

The Board of Trustees met on Monday 
September 21, 2015. The Board passed the August 
Financial report as presented by Treasurer Mike 
Temares. Financial Secretary Joyce Moss reported 
our current number of membership units is 
currently up to 138, and presented 7 new member 
units, which The Board approved: Karen Hirsch-
Romero, Eric & Stephanie Rosenberg, Tobie 
Aronson, Janice & Andrew Topol, Lucille Mandel 
& Terrel Johnson, Christina & Steve Weinberg, and 
Larry Schwartz. Jim Kettig reported on the status 
of the repairs to the Sanctuary roof, which should 
be done soon after the High Holidays, and the new 
cooling tower NYC requirements. Everyone was 
reminded that switching to Viridian Energy might 
save you money and would gain some income for 
Temple. Please contact Joy Bobrow or Cantor 
Sandy Goodman if you are interested.  Don’t forget 
to send in your reservations for the Harvest Ball on 
October 17th, and to volunteer for setup on Sunday, 
November 1st for the Rummage Sale being held on 
Election Day, Tuesday, November 3rd. We need 
volunteers to help for the upcoming Sunday 
November 22nd Fall Blood Drive from 9:30 am to  
3:30 pm ; please contact me if you can give us a 
hand on that very important day! 
Respectfully submitted, 
Gail Tishcoff 
Recording Secretary   

 

 

Giant Election Day 
Rummage Sale!!!! 

Tuesday, November 3rd 
We still need donations of new 

and gently used clothing. 
Rummage Set Up is 

Sunday, November 1st. 
Also we need 

VOLUNTEERS!!! 
Please contact Carole or Rita at 

the Temple Office 
 

  

mailto:tembooks@aol.com
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(Rabbi’s Message Continued from Page 1) 

 
up on the bimah. We will bless them as they begin 
their studies. Each child will receive his very own 
miniature Torah. 

Speaking of Torah, there are many 
opportunities to learn this month. Join me for 
“Coffee, Tea & Torah” at Panera Bread, 
Wednesday October 14 at 10:30 am, where we will 
discuss “Rosh Chodesh.” Our Adult Education 
program begins again on Sunday, October 11 and 
25, and of course, every Saturday morning join us 
for Torah Study at 10 am.  
Shalom Uvrachah, 
Rabbi Sharon Ballan 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

From the Parents’ Association 
All we can say is WOW! What a great start to 

the new school year, we saw so many old friends 
and also many new faces. Numerous people 
remarked how nice it was to see so many children 
on Rosh Hashanah. We hope to keep the 
momentum up throughout the year. 

It is important to try to attend our Friday night 
services whenever possible; however, we know it 
can be challenging with younger children . A 
great start would be to mark the calendar for 
Family Services and Junior Congregation. This 
month our Family Service is October 9th at 
7:30pm, and Jr. Congregation October 23rd at 
7:30pm. Both are great nights to be together with 
other Temple families and have our children 
celebrate Shabbat together. Let’s not forget the 
snacks and games as well! For the littlest of kids 
watch for our Tot Shabbat dates, this month it falls 
on October 2nd at 6:00 pm. 

We will be celebrating Simchat Torah on 
October 4th, with another Family Education 
Religious School day. Please make sure to RSVP 
for our Pot Luck Dinner that evening; rumor has it 
there will be some sweet treats for the kids! 

We have set our goals high and hope to have 
100% involvement from our parents this year. 
Please complete and bring the enclosed Parents 
Association Membership form and $25 
membership dues to our next meeting on 
October 18th.  If you are unable to attend the 
meeting, you may leave the envelope in our PA 
mailbox in the main office. 

We have heard the phrase TBS family so many 
times these past few weeks, and what a family it 
is! Thanks to everyone for your continued 
support. 
Kari Shapiro & Lauren Lazarus  
Parents’ Association Co-Presidents 

 
 

 

 
ADULT EDUCATION PROGRAMS ARE STEPS TO 
 
REFLECT 
          LEARN 
                 CONNECT 
                         CHANGE 
                                  GROW 

 
THE ADULT EDUCATION FALL SERIES 

BEGINS THIS October 11th  
 

Sunday, October 11 9:30 am 
Uri Cohen, Hillel Director of Queens College 

will speak about “Anti-Semitism on the College 
Campus” 

 
Sunday, October 25 9:30 am 

Back by popular demand, Paul Rabinowitz 
will talk about "Jerusalem, Then and Now.” 

 
! 

  
Thank you, thank you, thank you 

to Glory Einbinder, Carol Hofer, &  
Geri Weiss 

For polishing all that silver!!!! 
 

Zichrono Livracha  

 

The Temple notes with sadness 

 the passing of longtime TBS member  

Dr. Alvin Plotkin 

 
 

 



Tot Shabbat 2015-16 

at Temple Beth Sholom 

 
All services begin at 6 pm followed by challah and grape juice 

The service is participatory all are welcome. 

 
The Sanctuary is our main place of worship and is located upstairs 

The Frank S. Greene Room is our chapel, and is located downstairs 

 

 

October 2, 2015  Sanctuary 

 

November 13, 2015   Sanctuary 

 

December 11, 2015  Frank S. Greene Room 

 

January 8, 2016  Frank S. Greene Room 

 

February 5, 2016   Frank S. Greene Room 

 

March 11, 2016   Sanctuary 

 

April 8, 2016    Sanctuary 

 

May 13, 2016   Frank S. Greene Room 

 

June 17, 2016   Sanctuary 



   Here’s Your Invitation 
to our 

TBS Harvest Ball 
To be held at 171-39 Northern Blvd 

 

Sat. Oct. 17, 2015 
                        Dance the Night Away**Invite your Friends & Family 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Light Fare Food & Scrumptious Desserts 

Donation Bar Including Micro Brewed Beers 
50:50 Raffle            $36 per adult (21 years of age & over) 

 
            Mark your calendar NOW! 

Send in your tear-off response with your check payable to “Temple Beth Sholom” 
to the Temple Office or mail: 171-39 Northern Blvd, Flushing, NY 11358 
Attention: Fay Schildkraut 
 
Yes, this Harvest Ball sounds like a great event on Sat. Oct. 17, 2015! 
 
Name 
 
Phone Number 
 
How many adults?    Total amount enclosed: 
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Religious School News 
What a wonderful start to the New Year we’ve 

had here at Temple Beth Sholom!!  We were thrilled to 
welcome returning students, faculty and families, 
along with new students in grades K-1, 2-3, 4-5, and 6-
7 at our Taste of Rosh Hashanah family workshop!  
We sang, prayed, and tasted symbolic foods for the 
upcoming holiday.  Making apple and honey pie pops 
to bake at home was a great success.  Recipes are still 
available if you’d like one. 

Our school has grown to almost 40 students, and I 
wouldn’t be surprised if there are more to come.  
Young people who attended the wonderful Rosh 
Hashanah Children’s Service told their parents that 
this was the place where they wanted to go to Hebrew 
School!  No wonder!  The Junior Choir and Cantor 
were terrific; the Rabbi told a great story, and all of 
our students are friendly to each other and to 
newcomers. We loved the geese and the turtles 
sunning on the rock at Tashlich! 

The celebration continued with the P.A. Picnic and 
Havdallah Service in Cunningham Park!  We shared 
food, friendship, songs, and snacks on a beautiful 
Shabbat afternoon.  Thanks to all the hard working 
P.A. parents who made the day possible. 

As I write, we are preparing for Yom Kippur, 
Sukkot, and Simchat Torah.  We will continue our 
custom of family workshops for Sukkot and Simchat 
Torah, with afternoon pre service sessions to learn and 
craft together. 

The participation of so many people in our 
activities has made the New Year even sweeter! May 
we continue to celebrate together for years to come! 
Karen Feit, School Principal 

 

 
 

 
Shalom! 
High Holy Days are almost over! We have one more 

wonderful celebration: Simchat Torah.  After a short 
service, we unwrap the entire Torah  in the Ballroom, 
and read from each of the five books, as Rabbi Ballan 
and I point out several parts of the scroll for all to see. 
We march around and sing and wave flags and special 
treats are given to our children.  The next morning, 
Rabbi Ballan and I will read from the end of 
Deuteronomy to the first 7 days of the world.  We go 
straight from D'varim, Deuteronomy, which ends with 
the letter lamed, to B'reishit, Genesis, which begins with 
the letter bet.  Lamed Bet also spells lev, heart, and the 
Torah is the heart of the Jewish people.  Simchat Torah is 
Sunday evening, October 4th.  There will be special 
session of Religious school at 4 instead of 10, preceded 
by a Junior Choir rehearsal at 3, during which we will 
practice for the upcoming Family Service on October 9th. 

You do not need to know the prayers yet to be in 
Junior Choir.  You just need to love to sing.  Rehearsals 
are held right after Religious school on Sundays when I 
am there twice a month to do music.  Please check the 
flyers out front in the lobby (or your child's backpack).  
The full schedule will be there, and it's never too late to 
join. 

The high point of my summer was the Cantors' 
conventon in Florida this year.  We had four days of 
music, the new Reform machzor, concerts and 
workshops.  Of course we prayed each morning and 
night.  You haven't lived until you have sat in a room 
with 150 or more cantors and musicians all davening 
with ruach (spirit), and all making beautiful music with 
harmonies, accompanied by pianists, drummers, 
guitarists, clarinetists, flautists - what have you.  Cantors 
delivered the sermons of course, and we have quite a 
few talented writers among us.  Torah is read on 
Monday and Thursday mornings.  That week's portion 
happened to be Balak, the Torah portion with the talking 
donkey.  One of our Torah chanters this year, Cantor 
Leigh Korn, actually brayed the donkey's words in trope! 
I will never forget it! 

Another high point every 2 years is the Reform 
Movement Biennial.  5,000 gung-ho Reform Jews gather 
(this year in Orlando) to learn, discuss, pray, listen, shop, 
and of course, eat.  There are workshops about growing 
your congregations, financial planning, ritual, social 
action, workshops just for temple presidents, and lots 
and lots of music! The president of the URJ, Rabbi Rick 
Jacobs, has opened up the Biennial to all Reform Jews, 
(continued on page 8) 

Notes 
   From  
      Cantor 
         Kathy Barr 
 

(Bazaar Corner Article continued from page 4) 

WELCOME!! Within the next couple of weeks you 
will be receiving letters of introduction to present to 
your local merchants when you ask for merchandise or 
gift certificates or….Remember, the sky is the limit!! 
Don’t forget we also need your financial assistance in 
the form of "Angel Money" so that we can minimize the 
costs to Temple for any merchandise/food etc. that we 
have to purchase. Remember, our Pancake Breakfast, the 
official kickoff for Bazaar is coming up on November 
22nd and we hope to see you there. Also, raffle books 
will be available at the Congregation meeting on 
October 20th. Please don’t forget to attend the meeting 
and pick up your books and sell, sell, sell! 
Please help us make Bazaar 2015 the best one yet!  

Thank you. 
Barbara Gandelman  and Joy A. Bobrow,  
Bazaar Co-coordinators 
(adbarb1@aol.com) (maxjolo@msn.com) 
 



 

     TBS PARENTS ASSOCIATION 

2015-2016 Membership form 

 

Please Join Today 
 

 Support our religious school 

 Help provide fun activities for our families 

 Join us as we come together as a family 

 Share learning experiences 

 Participate in community service projects 

 Offer stimulating programs 

 Create friendships with other families 
 

We are looking forward to many  

fun activities together 

 
Please make checks payable to TBS PA  

 

 

Yes, I will join TBS Parents' Association, for the 2015--2016 year.  Dues ($25/family) enclosed 

 

Name______________________________________________  Phone(___)___-______ 

 

Address_________________________________________________________________ 

 

Name(s) of Child(ren)_____________________________________________________ 

 

_______________________________________________________________________ 
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ah Donsky 
Erwyn Glanz 
Meyer Greenberg 
Mildred Haims 
Gertrude Hershkowitz 
Mortimer Kashinsky 
Avrom Katz 
Rivfka Katz 
Bertha Kozba 
Charles Kupferberg 
Victor Lowenstein 
Herman Malcow 
Sadie Ostrofsky 
Herman Shapiro 
Max Shapiro 
Elaine C. Wolfgang 

October 2 – October 8 
Solomon Apogi 
Paul Baczkowski 
Henry J. Fine 
Rose Lerner 
Paul Newdorf 
Debbie Newman 
Irene Peretz 
Stanley A. Phillips 
Joseph Prescott 
Sidney J. Rose 
Ida Rothman 
Myrna Sherman 
Ethan Stateman 
 
October 9 – October 15 
Lt. Marvin S. Ackerman 
Esther Ash 
Helen Beck 
Wilma D'Vora Berkowitz 
Louis Bohrer 
Irene Dulberg 
Danny Elzweig 
Marjorie Freeman 
Ann Goldkrantz 
Fanny Goldschmitt 
Florence Kaufman 

David Levy 
Fritz S. Loeb 
Nathan Maur 
Isaac Opstbaum 
Mary Rachlin 
Samuel Rachlin 
Josephine Rosenzweig 
Abraham Sorkin 
Joseph Stein 
Jack Tandatnick 
Ira Tobias 
Rabbi Morris Tosk 
Philip Wurtzel 
 
October 16 – October 22 
Shirley Brecker 
Stephen Crayne 
Estelle Dorfman 
Harry Dorfman 
Harry Friedman 
Irene Mae Graff 
Lillian Green 
Dr. Jerome Herz 
Daniel L. Horowitz 
Seymour Horowitz 
Harris Levine 

Abraham Liebman 
Isabelle Paris 
Rina Epstein Pasach 
Ingrid Pfeffer 
Ida Rothman 
Meyer Silver 
Irwin Solomon 
Phyllis Thorner 
Bernard Metz 
 
October 23 – October 29 
Minnie Berman 
Ben Bernhard 
Fella Goldsmith 
Laurence Hecht 
Ray Jupiter 
Jennie Levinsky 
Elaine Lewis 
Dr. Arthur J. Pasach 
Rose Rosenberg 
Lee Samelson 
Dr. Milton Schneider 
Selma Schwartzman 
Daniel Stateman 
Judith Steele 
Adele Verkman 
Gerald Westreich 
 

 UPCOMING YAHRZEITS October 2015 

October 30 – November 5 
David Berman 
Dominic Cavallo 
Emanuel Dorfman 
Walter Dorfman 
Irene Elzweig 
Ruth Greenberg 
Michael Greenwald 
Philip Haskowitz 
Benjamin Leibowitz 
Blanche Leibowitz 
Dr. Joseph Mannheim 
Lillian Nerenberg 
Milton Rabinowitz 
Louis Riger 
Florence Rosenberg 
Harry Trachter 
Irving Wechter 
Hilda Weiss 
Herman Wigler 
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Sisterhood  
             Corner 
 

 

 
I hope you all had a Happy and Healthy New 

Year. I would like to thank Rabbi Ballan and Cantor 
Barr for leading the congregation during the High 
Holidays.  

We are gearing up for our membership event 
which will be a Temple event held on Saturday 
October 17, 2015 at 7:00 pm. It will be a Harvest Ball 
that will consist of finger foods, desserts, a selection 
of beers and lots of dancing. There will also be a 
50/50  raffle.  The cost will be $36 and it is an adult 
only event. Please look for the flyer and send in your 
reservations. It will be a great evening! 

If you have not already joined Sisterhood, you 
can still send in your $36 dues to Geri Weiss. 

Our Rummage sale is coming! Please donate your 
gently used clothing to Temple so that we can use it 
for the Rummage Sale. Please help Temple by 
volunteering at this event. Rummage set up will be 
Sunday, November 1. The Rummage Sale will take 
place on Tuesday, November 3 from 9:30 am to 4:00 
pm. Please note that we will only be holding the 
Rummage Sale on one day. Please call the Temple 
office if you can volunteer.  

We will be holding our Book Club on Sunday, 
November 15 at 10:30 a.m. We are reading Once We 
Were Brothers, by Ronald H. Balson. Please join us at 
this event.  

Please remember that Bazaar is coming!!! We 
need your help to make it a success. Look for 
details!!! 
Barbara Gandelman, Sisterhood President    

 
 

 
Sisterhood  
           Corner 
 

 

 
From the Men’s Club 
 
 

 
 
From the President 

Adam Gandelman, our 
President, was under the 

weather for several weeks, but 
he is fine now! However, he was 
unable to submit an article, but 
he wanted to wish you all good 
things and health for the New 
Year! He is looking forward to 

resuming his column in the 
Voice in the November Issue! 

 
From the Men’s Club 

Being members of Temple Beth Sholom Men’s 
Club, we had the pleasure to greet families and 
friends during the High Holidays.  We were 
delighted to see the growth of attendance from the 
previous years and we look forward to more growth 
in the future. 

On Sunday, November 9th, the Men’s club will be 
hosting our annual Veteran’s Day Breakfast where 
we will be honoring our Temple members who 
helped defend our country.  We are asking all 
Veterans (whether male or female) to come and 
speak at our event.  If you are interested in speaking, 
please reach out to Eric Bernstein or Mike Shapiro.  
A free breakfast will be served.  Please come and 
support our Veterans. 

The Men’s Club would like to thank everyone 
who continues to support the group and Temple 
Beth Sholom.If you have any questions, please e-
mail Mike Shapiro and Eric Bernstein at 
mensclub@TempleBethSholom.org. 

The next Men’s Club Meeting will be held on 
Wednesday, October 7th at 7:30pm in addition to our 
Monthly Sunday Meeting on Sunday, October 18th at 
9:30am.We look forward to seeing everyone  

Please visit us on Facebook at the Temple Beth 
Sholom of Flushing Page and Temple Beth Sholom 
of Flushing Group to keep up to date on events. 

Thank you everyone for your participation 
Eric Bernstein and Mike Shapiro 
Men’s Club Co-Presidents 
 

(Cantor’s column continued) 
not just those who belong to URJ-affiliated 
congregations.  If you haven't gone to one, I 
recommend it highly.  The Biennial this year will be 
held Wednesday, November 4th, through Sunday 
morning, November 8th. You can find out more 
about it and register at urj.org. 

 
Cantor Kathy Barr 

 

Sponsor an issue of the TBS Voice. 
Please call Glory Einbinder at  

(718) 229-4035 
 

mailto:mensclub@TempleBethSholom.org


Temple Beth Sholom  
Veteran's Day Breakfast 
Sunday, November 8th  

10:00AM - 11:30AM 

Join us for a Breakfast and Meeting as we  
honor our Temple Members who helped defend 

our country. 
 

We will have several Temple Members speak about 
their involvement and experiences. 

 
We look forward to seeing you there and showing 

your support 

Sponsored by Men’s Club 



Please Join Today 
• Support our wonderful temple 
• Help provide Entertainment for Temple Families 
• Share learning experiences 
• Create friendships and build business contacts 
 
We look forward to spending time with you this year 
 
Please also join us for our kickoff meeting on: 
 
Sunday, September 20th 

A welcome breakfast will be served. 

Yes, I will join TBS Men’s Club, for the 2015-2016 year.  Dues ($25.00) enclosed 
 
Name __________________________________________________ Phone(___)____-_______ 
Address________________________________________________________________________ 
E-Mail Address___________________________________________@______ 
 
Check off topics that you may be interested in. 
 

Please make checks Payable to: Temple Beth Sholom Men’s Club and mail to: 
Temple Beth Sholom 
Attention: Men’s Club 
171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, New York 11358 

Temple Beth Sholom • 171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, New York 11358 •  (718) 463-4143 
Visit our website at  

http://www.templebethsholom.org  
or join our group on Facebook at  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/282600773374/ 

Temple Beth Sholom Men’s Club 

2015-2016 Membership Drive 

___Current Events/Politics ___Cooking 

___Entertainment ___Other 

___Art & Theater  

___Travel  
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Tishrei/Chesvan 5776 October 2015 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

1 2 

6:00 pm Tot 
Shabbat  

8:00 pm Shabbat 
Evening Service 

 

3 

10:00 am Shabbat 
Service & Torah 
Study 

4 
4:00 pm Religious 

School 
6:00 pm Simchat 

Torah Potluck 
Dinner 

7:00 Simchat 
Torah Family 
Service 

5 
10:00 am 

Simchat 
Torah/Yizkor 
Service 

Office Closed 

 6 
7:30 pm 

Sisterhood  
 
 
 

 7 

4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

6:15 pm 
Confirmation 
Class 

7:30 pm Men’s 
Club 

 8 9 
7:30 pm 

Shabbat 
Family 
Service 

 

 

10 
10:00 am Shabbat 

Service & Bat 
Mitzvah  of Anna 
Dulberg 

No Torah Study 

   11  12 13 14 15 16 17 

No Religious School 

9:30 am Adult 
Education 

7:00 pm 
Membership 

8:00 pm Board 
Meeting 

  10:30 am Coffee, 
Tea & Torah 
out  Panera 
Bread 

4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

6:15 pm 
Confirmation 
Class 

 8:00 pm Shabbat 
Evening Service 
Nefashot Sings 

 

 

10:00 am Shabbat 
Service & Torah 
Study 

7:30 pm Harvest Ball 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

10:00 am – 12:00 pm 
Religious School 

 

8:00 pm Pulpit 
Committee 

8:00 pm 
Congregational 
Meeting 

 4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

6:15 pm 
Confirmation 
Class 

 

 

7:30 pm Jr. 
Congregation 

8:00 pm  Shabbat 
Evening Service 

 

 

10:00 am  
Shabbat Service &  

     Torah Study 

 

 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

9:30 Adult 
Education 

10:00 am – 12:00 pm 
Religious School 

 

  4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

6:15 pm 
Confirmation 
Class 

 

 8:00 pm  Shabbat 
Evening Service 

 

10:00 am  
Shabbat Service &  

     Torah Study 

 

   

  
 

 



Temple Beth Sholom Sisterhood 

2015-2016 Membership Drive 

                                          Please Join Today 
 

Support our wonderful Temple 
 Provide a Jewish Future for our families 

 Join us as we come together as Jewish women 

 Share learning experiences 

 Participate in community service projects 

 Offer stimulating programs 

 Create friendships with warm, intelligent women 
 Non-Temple members encouraged to join ($72)  

 

We are looking forward to spending time with you this year. 

Our year is from June 1, 2015 through May 31, 2016 
Please make checks payable to TBS Sisterhood & mail to: 

 TBS 171-39 Northern Blvd, Flushing, NY 11358 
  Attention: Geri Weiss 

 

 

Yes, I will join TBS SISTERHOOD, for the year ending May 31, 2016.  Dues ($36) enclosed 

Name____________________________________________  Phone(___)____-_______ 

Address_________________________________________________________________ 

Date of Birth____________   Wedding Anniversary___________   (Years not required) 

Non-Temple member dues ($72) enclosed _______ 

 

 I will need a ride to the meeting 

 I prefer Tuesday evening meetings 

 I prefer Sunday morning meetings 

 

Check off all topics that you may be interested in 

 

 Current events/politics    Games (Scrabble, Mah-Jongg, poker, etc) 

 Women’s issues     Creative arts (scrapbooking, crafts, etc.) 

 Entertainment     Food & cooking 

 Book reviews/discussions   Other 

 Art & theater              ______________________________ 



TBS Sisterhood presents: 
 

Book Club - November 2015 
 

The gripping tale about two boys, once as close as brothers, who find themselves on opposite 

sides of the Holocaust. 

Elliot Rosenzweig, a respected civic leader and wealthy philanthropist, is attending a 

fundraiser when he is suddenly accosted and accused of being a former Nazi SS officer 

named Otto Piatek, the Butcher of Zamosc. Although the charges are denounced as 

preposterous, his accuser is convinced he is right and engages attorney Catherine Lockhart to 

bring Rosenzweig to justice. Solomon persuades attorney Catherine Lockhart to take his case, 

revealing that the true Piatek was abandoned as a child and raised by Solomon's own family 

only to betray them during the Nazi occupation. But has Solomon accused the right man? 

Once We Were Brothers is Ronald H. Balson's compelling tale of two boys and a family who 

struggle to survive in war-torn Poland, and a young love that struggles to endure the 

unspeakable cruelty of the Holocaust. Two lives, two worlds, and sixty years converge in an 

explosive race to redemption that makes for a moving and powerful tale of love, survival, and 

ultimately the triumph of the human spirit. 
 

Please read the book and come to our book club meeting with 

your opinions and comments. 

Breakfast will be served 

Date: Sunday, November 15, 2015 

Time: 10:30am 
 

“Once We Were Brothers” 

By Ronald H. Balson 
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LEO Brothers Collision, Inc.  
Phone (718) 886-4421   

24 Hour towing only 1-888-MGM-TOWS 
Anthony & Ralph 

Expert Collision & Painting Insurance Work & Estimates 
Oven Bake Paint Jobs 

189-12 39
th

 Ave Flushing, N.Y. 11358 
FAX (718)353-8161   e-mail: leobrothers@verizon.net 
N.Y. Reg. # R7075194 

Carole’s Place 
25 Ocean Avenue 
East Quogue, N.Y. 

917-613-4727 
A small, intimate Bed & Breakfast in a quiet setting 
Wonderful full breakfasts  
Rooms all air-conditioned with private baths 
Secluded backyard with hot tub 

Bagel Shoppe 
Catering for all Occasions 

Jeff 
215-03 73rd Avenue 
Bayside, NY 11360 

Phone 718 423-6692 

 

Lunch & Dinner 
 

La Baraka 

Restaurant Francais 
 

(718) 428-1461                  255-09 Northern Blvd. 
   Little Neck, N.Y. 11363 

 

Bagels & Co 
188-02 Union Turnpike 
Jamaica Estates, N.Y. 11366 
Tel: 718-217-7755 
Fax 718-776-3190 
For Catering call Hilla 718-217-7755 

King Yum 
Chinese –Polynesian Restaurant 

Serving our friends for over 58 years 
181-08 Union Turnpike   Gluten Free Menu available 
Flushing N.Y. 11366 Wheelchair accessible 
 Karaoke every Friday 
 
718-380-1918    
www.kingyumrestaurant.com 

 

 NYS Licensed 
 ASHA Certified 

 

Gail M. Olenick M.S., CCC 
Speech Language Pathologist 

 
Hours By Appointment Only 
(917) 734-1086 

 

mailto:leobrothers@verizon.net


Temple Beth Sholom- Flushing 

Blood Drive 

                                 
Sunday, November 22, 2015 

9:30 to 3:30 pm 

 

Temple Beth Sholom- Flushing 

171-39 Northern Blvd, Queens, NY 11358 

 
Our community hospitals need your help.   

Please share this lifesaving gift   

Thank you for caring! 
 

Eligibility Criteria:  

 Bring ID with signature or photo.  

 Minimum weight 110 lbs. 

 Age 16 – 75 (16 year olds must have parental permission. Age 76 and over need 

doctor’s note) 

 Eat well (low fat) & drink fluids 

 No tattoos for past 12 months 

For questions concerning medical eligibility call 1-800-688-0900 
 

 
For more information or to schedule an appointment, please call: 

 (917) 238-2408  
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Deadline for the November Bulletin is October 13! 
Articles should be e-mailed to: carole@templebethsholom.org 

Please indicate “TBS Voice” on the subject line! 
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Don’t forget to attend the 
Congregational Meeting on 

Tuesday, October 20. 

 It is important to be 
informed members, and 

also to better get to know 
members of the  

TBS Family! 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Dance the night away 
at the  

Harvest Ball 
Saturday, October 17th. 

This is a  
not to be missed event! 

 
 

 

 

mailto:carole@templebethsholom.org

